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Brussels,

Dear Chair of the Committee on Foreign Affairs,
Dear Chair of the Committee on Civil Liberties, Justice and Home Affairs,
Dear Chair of the Subcommittee on Human Rights,

Thank you for your continued interest and constructive exchange of views on the
engagement of the European Union in Libya, including the migration-related assistance.
Following the various queries about the matter, please find below a state of play of the
European Union’s policy on migration in Libya.
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According to the UN Agencies, in 2023 (as of end of October), 12 635 people were
rescued at sea by the Libyan authorities. In October 2023, 2 275 interceptions, and at least
126 arrests of smugglers and facilitators were carried out.

My David McALLISTER
Member of the European Parliament, Chair of the Committee on Foreign Affairs
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All our programmes in Libya follows the basic principle of ‘do-no-harm’, through a
conflict sensitivity and rights-based approach, and abide by human rights, due diligence,
and restrictive measures. Our contracts serve to ensure that funds provided are used
exclusively for agreed purposes. In addition, the Commission also conducts evaluation and
monitoring missions. A third-party monitoring system is also in place, which focuses on
the respect of the ‘do-no-harm’ principle.

Undeniably, the situation in Libya poses many challenges. Nevertheless, despite the
potential risks when implementing programmes in Libya, the Commission is convinced
that halting EU assistance in the country or disengagement would not improve the situation
of those most in need. This approach is also in line with the recent decisions of the
European Council on the external dimension of migration.

The Commission remains available for continued exchanges on the mat:er,

Yours sincerely,
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